September 13, 2010
Cook County Board of Education

The Cook County Board of Education met in regular session on Monday, September 13, 2010 at 6:00 p.m. in the Cook Middle School BOE Meeting Room.  Board members Dale Boone, Susan Griffin, Tina Revels and Reba Durden were present for this meeting.  Board member Chad Sumner was not present for this meeting.  Chairman Boone presided with Lance Heard opening the meeting with prayer.

Superintendent Heard presented the agenda.  On a motion by Mrs. Griffin, seconded by Mrs. Revels, the board members present voted unanimously to approve the agenda.

APPEARANCES AND RECOGNITIONS:

· Nurse Patty Shaw was recognized as the September Employee of the Month.
APPROVAL OF MINUTES:  Recommendation was made to approve the minutes from the previous meetings.  On a motion by Mrs. Durden, seconded by Mrs. Revels, the board members present voted unanimously to approve this recommendation.

BUDGET UPDATE:  Mr. Heard gave a budget update.  This was for information only.

APPROVAL OF 2010-2011 FUNDRAISERS:  Recommendation was made for the approval of the 2010-2011 fundraisers.  On a motion by Mrs. Griffin, seconded by Mrs. Revels, the board members present voted unanimously to approve this recommendation.
APPROVAL OF OUT OF TOWN/OVERNIGHT FIELD TRIPS:  On a motion by Mrs. Durden, seconded by Mrs. Revels, the board members present voted unanimously to approve the following out of town/overnight field trips:
· Washington, D.C. - September 28 - October 2, 2010 - Cook Middle School       (8th grade)

· Jekyll Island - March 23 - 25, 2011 - Cook Elementary School Paces Classes

RATIFY BOYS AND GIRLS CLUB LEASE AGREEMENT FOR THE FORMER COOK HIGH SCHOOL PROPERTY:  Recommendation was made to ratify the Boys and Girls Club lease agreement for the former Cook High School property.  On a motion by Mrs. Griffin, seconded by Mrs. Durden, the board members present voted unanimously to ratify the lease agreement as presented and give Superintendent and Chairman of the BOE the right to sign on behalf of the Cook County Board of Education.

RECOMMENDATION OF PERSONNEL:  On a motion by Mrs. Durden, seconded by Mrs. Revels, the board members present voted unanimously to approve the following:

APPOINTMENTS:
Anabel Lopez

-
Migrant Student Service Provider (Paraprofessional 





Replacement)

Wayne French

-
Sub Bus Driver to Full Time, Transportation

Pam Hawkins

-
Bus Monitor, Transportation

RESIGNATION:
Heather Puckett
-
Paraprofessional, Cook High School Special Education

EXECUTIVE SESSION:  Recommendation was made to go into executive session to discuss personnel, a land line issue and potential litigation.  On a motion by Mrs. Revels, seconded by Mrs. Durden, the board members present voted unanimously to go into executive session.

Recommendation was made to return to regular session.  On a motion by Mrs. Durden, seconded by Mrs. Revels, the board members present voted unanimously to return to regular session.

There being no further business, the meeting was adjourned.
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